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Brian Stein 

	The EM Radiation Research Trust
c/o Chetwode House

Leicester Road

Melton Mobray

Leicestershire

LE13 1GA
	Please Quote: A11-167676/JN
25 November 2011 


Dear Mr Stein 
Your advertising 
Thank you for your letter of 14 November.  We note you disagree with our assessment and that you believe the claim has been substantiated.  We also note your survey which states that most people would not interpret the claim as one that the term “medical experts are warning….” as a claim that there was unanimous medical consensus.   This is something that the ASA Council will be asked to consider carefully when making its decision, because the interpretation of the claim forms the basis of the type of evidence required to substantiate it.  

We believe that the average consumer would understand from the ad that there was a medical consensus that mobile phones being kept in trouser pockets could have an effect on fertility and we consider that the evidence provided does not substantiate that claim for reasons set out in the Draft Recommendation.

We note your comments about the issue of distress and that you consider our assessment on this point is not balanced.  This is a very subjective issue but, on balance, we think that because the claim is likely to cause concern among males and this concern may be exacerbated by the positioning of the ad in public toilets.  We note this is a subjective issue and it may be something Council do not agree with and may ask for this section of the Draft Recommendation to be amended or removed before the final decision is made. 

With regard to your comments about the warning on the blackberry manual, we can only note it was provided in our assessment as we are not investigating that manual (it is not the subject of the complaint) and the manufacturers do have the right to reply.  

We note the comments you make with regard to the HPA but I’m sure you can appreciate we cannot respond on their behalf or to examine whether its position on this matter is in line with the recommendations of the Council of Europe. 
We welcome the suggestions you have made about changing the text in future ads and suggest that you speak to the CAP Copy Advice team following Council’s decision on this case.  The ASA cannot specifically comment on whether this newly suggested wording would comply with the Code based on the existing evidence (as this is not the claim being investigated) but it is something that CAP would be able to consider once the ASA Council has reached a decision.  

As mentioned in my previous correspondence, you are welcome to supply a two page A4 (single sided) submission to Council concerning this investigation for it to consider alongside the Draft Recommendation. If this is something you would like to do then please provide it by 2 December.   
Yours sincerely 

Janet Newell

Investigations Executive
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